
Office of Budget and Planning:  Institutional Research 
Business Practice: Reporting on Joint Program Enrollment 
 
There are several academic programs at U-M that are jointly offered by two or more schools or colleges.  
The information system (Peoplesoft) does not associate these programs with a school or college.  As of 
the 2016-17 academic year, the following are active joint programs: 

Academic Program School / College Degree 
Health Informatics School of Information 

School of Public Health 
Master (MHI) 

Interarts Performance School of Art & Design 
School of Music, Theatre, & 
Dance 

Bachelor (BFA) 

 

Admissions to the following joint program were closed in the fall of 2014: 

Academic Program School / College Degree 
Entrepreneurship School of Business 

College of Engineering 
Master (MsE) 

 

When reporting on enrollment, students should be reported in each of the two schools or colleges, but 
only once at the aggregate university level. 

When reporting on student credit hours where the student’s program is the basis, credit hours should 
be reported in each of the two schools and colleges of the joint program, but unduplicated at the 
aggregate university level.   

When reporting on student credit hours where the department of instruction is the basis, credit hours 
should be reported in the school or college in which the course is administered regardless of the 
student’s program. 

Impact of this business practice 
Within the Office of Institutional Research, reports will be evaluated regarding the current calculation 
and modified if found not to be in compliance with this business practice.   

Document Action 
Created: January 24, 2017 
Note: February 22, 2018 – In the FY2019 budget narrative there is an indication that the joint 
aspect of this program may be ended. Individually, there are no plans to end the degrees, just the 
joint aspect. 


